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Humber Valley Meeting Announcement 
Wed Nov 1st 2017 @ 7:30pm 

Weston Golf and Country Club 
Wadsworth Room 

50 St. Phillips Road, Toronto ON M9P 2N6 
 

Winter meetings are held at Weston Golf and 
Country Club located conveniently just south 
of the 401 at Weston Road and lots of 
parking. If you come via the 401, drive south 
on Weston Road and keep right on St. 
Philips Road. Then keep a close watch for 
the entrance on the right past some tall 
hedges. It kind of sneaks up on you! Then 
keep to the right and park in the lot at the 

rear of the building. The main entrance is right off the parking 
lot. The Wadsworth meeting room is straight ahead on the left. 
Feel free to bring a friend.   

 
Snacks and soft drinks will be served. Hope to see you there! 
 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Sun Oct 29
th
 

First Indoor Flying Day @ York 
University! 
9:00 am to 11:00am.  

Wed Nov 1
st
     

Club Meeting @ 7:30 pm  

 Ted Alley, Bombardier Aerospace 

Sun Nov 12
th
   

Sun Nov 19
th
 

Indoor Flying @ York University 
3:30 pm to 5:30 pm 

Wed Dec 6
th
     

Club Meeting @ 7:30 pm 

 Last chance to renew for $75.00 

January 
No January meeting.  
Happy New Year! 

Wed Feb 7
th
    

Club Meeting  

 Executive Elections  

 Annual General Meeting (AGM)  

 

Nov 1st Meeting Program 
Ted Alley - Bombardier Aerospace 

We are pleased to announce a unique 
opportunity at the November meeting for 
you to meet Ted Alley, Director of 

Technical Operations for Bombardier’s 
Asset Management Group. Mr. Alley 
started out his career as an aircraft 
mechanic but grew to become a senior 
executive at Bombardier. He has 
extensive experience in the regional 
aircraft market and proven track record 

of used aircraft sales in Asia-Pacific, North America and 
Europe.  He is an expert on Aircraft Valuation and Pricing, 
Aircraft Purchasing and Sales, and Regulatory Compliance. He 
has worked on a wide variety of aircraft including the Twin 
Commanche, Navajo Chieftain, Beech 18, DC-3, DC-4, 
Saunders ST-27, Dash 7, Dash 8, and to a lesser extent, the 
CRJ.  

For his visit to Humber Valley, Ted offered to share with us 
which aircraft he really likes, which he doesn’t, and why and 
perhaps some of the most interesting sales transactions he 
has done in faraway places like the Maldives and Mongolia.  

If there is time, we asked him to give his perspective on the 
recent dispute between Bombardier and Boeing about the C-

Series jet and 
the recent 
acquisition by 
Airbus to take 
a majority 
stake in the 
plane.  

  
This is a once in a lifetime opportunity to meet and talk to 
an expert in the field who has firsthand experience with 
how Canada’s aerospace industry works. Be sure not to 
miss it!  

We have the best pit crew ever!  
Thanks to the HVRCF Grass Cutting Team 

Our field officer Michael D’Antonio wanted to 

send a special shout out to our amazing grass 
cutting team. Everyone really pitched in and I 
think you will agree that the field has never 
been is such consistently good shape as we 
have seen for this 2017 season.  

The following volunteers gave many hours of 
their time to keep the grass short and the pit area manicured to 
perfection.  

 Bruce Gillespie 

 Terrence Allen 

 John Neves 

 Jeff Shimo 

 David Whitton 

 John Holmes 

 Ernest Dawson 

 Michael D'Antonio 
 

The membership thanks you all!  
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… to renew your 
membership today! 

2018 Renewal Reminder 
The new 2018 membership application 
form is attached to this Flyer and we will 
have copies available at the November 
1

st
 meeting. Please note the fee for 

renewals before Jan 1
st
 is only $75.00. 

What a deal! After that you will have to 
pay more. Fees are $80.00 up to 
January 31

st
 and $100.00 after that. 

Renew early and save!! We also offer 
membership benefits for seniors and 
juniors joining under the “Family” 
plan. See the notes on the renewal 
form.   
 
Please try to have the correct amount in cash or bring a 
cheque to the meeting to renew. You can also mail your 
application form and cheque to Bruce Gillespie at the address 

noted on the form. It is important to fill in all the required 
information clearly so that we have accurate data in our 
membership database. 

Challenging Renewal Application Test! 
You will find an interesting 
quiz on the back of the 2018 
application form with a few 
trick questions that you must 
answer correctly to renew 
your membership. The quiz 
serves as a reminder that 
you understand the key flight 
and noise rules for the 2018 
season. If you mail in the 
form, you must complete the 
test or your membership will 
not be renewed.  

Let’s lock it up!  
Please note that the rotary 
combination lock on the 
First Aid Box at the field 
was found to be damaged 
again recently and had to 
be cut off. So we have 
changed it to a stronger 
lock that matches the gate 
lock and has the same 
combination. You should 
know this combination. If 

you don’t, you will find it on the member page of the club web 
site that requires the member password. If you still can’t find it, 
call or email Tom Gottlieb and he will help you out. You 

should write the lock combination on the back of your member 
card. We typically change the combination each spring and 
may change it at other times if we encounter more vandalism. 
If you are a paid up member of the club, you will receive a 
notice any time we change the combination.   
 

Remember to log in and out! 
Remember that club policy now requires you to sign in and out 
of the Flight Log Book each day that you fly. The Flight Log 
Book is stored in the First Aid Box so if it is not open when you 
arrive, you will need the combination to open it. Also, I highly 
recommend that you practice closing and opening the lock if 

you have never done this because you may need access to 
the First Aid Kit in the event of an emergency. Note that the 
combination line is not in the center line of the lock, but on the 
top dotted line (see the picture above). 
 
If you are the last person to leave, be sure to relock the 
First Aid Box and Gate locks and scramble the numbers 
after closing the shank. The gate lock shank should be 
interlocked with the city lock so that either lock will open 
the chain.  
 
Finally, please do not disclose the lock combination or 
web site member password to any non-member. 

 
Indoor Flying Returns to Humber Valley  
Yes you heard right! Indoor is back at HVRCF! 

Indoor flying is off to a great start. 
Check below for all the dates. The 

space is HUGE! You will love it!  
 
 
 
 

Where is it?  
Here is the information you need and how to get there: 
 
We are in the Tait McKenzie Building at 1 Thompson Rd within 
the York University grounds. It is at the north end of campus 
with access from Steeles Avenue west of Keele Street. The 
main entrance to the building is on the South side of the 

building and parking is available opposite the main entrance. 
Park in the South lot right opposite the main entrance doors. 
Parking is only $7.00.  

When is it?  
Please carefully note the following dates and times.  
 

Day Date Time 

Sunday Oct 29, 2017 9 AM - 11 AM  

Sunday Nov 12, 2017 3:30 PM - 5:30 PM 

Sunday Nov 19, 2017 3:30 PM - 5:30 PM 

Sunday Jan 21, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday Feb 11, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday Feb 18, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday Feb 25, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday Mar 11, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday  Mar 18, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Sunday Apr 01, 2018 1 PM - 3 PM 

Your 2017 Executive 
President, Val Oddo  ......................................  (416) 566-9807 
Past President & Web Master, Paul McMillan  (905) 851-7387 
Vice President & Editor, Tom Gottlieb ...........  (416) 781-3189 
Treasurer & Membership, Bruce Gillespie .....  (416) 741-4385 
Secretary, Danny Karaiskakis ........................  (416) 356-1295 
Program Director, Peter Poli ..........................  (416) 722-9053 
Field Officer, Michael D’Antonio ....................  (416) 771-8097 
Chief Instructor/Safety Officer, Tony Phan ....  (416) 436-8088 


